
SAN MATEO COUNTY 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING 

Notice of Substantial Amendment to San Mateo County 2023-27 Consolidated Plan and 2023-24 Annual 

Action Plan for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnership 

(HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG) programs.  

On or about August 18, 2023, San Mateo County intends to submit the following substantial amendment 

to its 2023-27 Consolidated Plan and 2023-24 Annual Action Plan to the U.S Department of Housing and 

Urban Development (HUD):  

• A substantial amendment to San Mateo County 2023-27 Consolidated Plan and 2023-24 Annual 

Action Plan. The substantial amendment is needed to add the following activity that will be 

provided through Program Income generated from CDBG loan repayments: the County will 

amend its use of the CDBG allocation to direct up to $500,000 for repairs to a public facility in 

Burlingame where all people, regardless of their abilities, are wholly accepted, respected, and 

included.  

Interested parties are invited to submit comments on the above action to Douglas Frederick at 

dwfrederick@smchousing.org. All comments are due by August 15, 2023.  

Date of Publication: July 14, 2023 

Background: 
 
On April 25, 2023, the County of San Mateo’s Board of Supervisors held a public hearing and authorized 
the San Mateo County 2023-27 Consolidated Plan (ConPlan) and 2023-24 Annual Action Plan (AAP). In 
the draft ConPlan and AAP, the County expected CDBG Program Income funds for fiscal year 2023 - 24 to 
be $838,578. These funds were not fully allocated to projects. 
 
On May 15, 2023, the County of San Mateo submitted the final ConPlan and AAP to HUD for review and 
approval. In the final ConPlan and AAP, the County still expected CDBG Program Income funds for fiscal 
year 2023 - 24 to be $838,578. These funds continued to not be fully allocated to projects. 
 
 


